
Admin Report for 2022. 
 
2022 was the year when we returned almost to normal after the lock down of covid. 
No more screens or masks but some space between people. Event sites were easier 
to book which allowed for a full racing programme to be run.  
 
Entries to the racing events moved up after the decline of 2021 but membership fell 
away.  
 
Sue in the UKWA office Did a great job with the member ships and the pre entry 
system for the racing. The pay pal system worked well but There is a cost to us, and 
we have a problem with members paying by direct debit for whom we have no 
information. 
 
The on site event office worked well for checking in the pre entries and entering the 
on the day entrants. The card system of payment works well and is the way most 
like to pay. 
 
The main problem that emerged was a change to our volunteers and crew, which 
means we are always looking for people to help at the events. This also effected the 
movement of boats etc from event to event and the storage of the boats when they 
are not in use. This is still an on going problem. 
  
Please find attached an analysis of points by Sue in the UKWA office which gives 
more information on the above. 
 
I would like to give a big thank you to Bob & Sue and Sue in the office for standing in 
for me during this year due to 
My absent for much of the season because of illness. 
 
Brian Tilbury.  
  
 


